
 
 
     

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE SEPTEMBER 2023 

 

Hi everyone.  

We have just returned from a very enjoyable rally at Mudgee where there were 10 vans in attendance, which 

saw the club sponsor a sausage sizzle on the Friday night. We also visited the food and wine festival on the 

Saturday afternoon. 

Unfortunately, Colin Every has stood down as Vice President of the club and your committee accepted the 

nomination of Bob Beesley to fill the casual vacancy until the next AGM. We wish to thank Col for his service on 

the committee and look forward to seeing him and Vinnie when they attend future rallies. 

As Christmas is fast approaching, we look forward to our Christmas rally at Norah Heads. This year is also the 

20th Anniversary of our club and we will celebrate this special occasion at our Christmas Lunch on Friday 24 

November 2023. If you know of any previous members who would like to join us at Christmas lunch please 

advise the Rally Co-ordinator of their intention to attend. 

2025 looks like a busy year with not only the National Rally at the AREC Mudgee (being run by the NSW 

Association) and it is also the 50th anniversary of Jayco. I will write to Gerry Ryan to see if he is planning any 

celebration similar to 40th anniversary. 

Until then…. carry on caravanning. 

 

Neville 

 

     



 

 

     
   

 

 

        



                                                   RALLY REPORT MUDGEE 20th to 27th SEPTEMBER 2023 
 

            

 

 

 

 

 

Attending: Maria & Tony Bataglia, Liz & Bob Beesley, Joy & Neville Henderson, Judi & Greg Cavanagh, Liane 

& David Dijan (and Nala), Wyn & Peter Lowe, Chris & Ian Bailey (and Ralph), Lyn & Mick Robinson, Lorraine 

Barrett & Shaun Bowers, Lorrane & Terry Bain. Carline & Ernie Ross attended as day visitors. 

Members started arriving from Tuesday with the others arriving at various stages on Wednesday. We had the 

usual morning and afternoon teas and as there were 10 vans in attendance the club put on a sausage sizzle on 

the Friday night followed by trivia. Winners were Judi and Greg. 

On Saturday afternoon we attended the Mudgee Food and Wine Festival in the main street and sampled some 

different foods with some members sampling the local wines. It appears that all members enjoyed the 

experience. 

We gathered at the Mudgee Golf Club for Sunday lunch at the Chinese Restaurant on Ernie’s recommendation. 

Thanks Ernie and Carline, the food was plentiful and excellent with some of us taking home doggie bags for 

later. 

On Monday and Tuesday saw some vans head home whilst the remainder headed to the Woolpack Hotel for 

lunch (once again good food). Lyn and Mick headed to Rylstone for a look around and lunch. 

Wednesday morning saw a hive of activity with the remaining vans packing up to head home or to other locations. 

All in all an enjoyable rally. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
The old Mudgee Railway Station which housed the Arts and Crafts Centre 

 
 
 
 

 
 

The food and wine festival was the drawcard for the week 
            

 
 

There was a large crowd and the weather was kind to us. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

Lunch at the bowling club 
                                                                           

 

 

 

 Caravanning can be a tough life.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



RALLIES 

 
CANBERRA 
October 
11 – 18 
 
 
 

Canberra Park 
Cnr Federal 
Highway & 
Wells Road, 
GUNGAHLIN  
2912 
Tel: 6130 1000 

 
 
Robin & Dorothy Wells 
 

  
Floriade & Tulip Garden, Sutton                   
 
 
Pet friendly 

 
NORAH 
HEAD 
Nov 22 - 29  
 

 
Norah Head 
Caravan Park, 
Victoria Street, 
NORAH HEAD 
1800 241 342 

 
Committee 
 

 Christmas Rally / 20th Anniversary 
BYO Lunch, our Club supply desserts and 
breakfast Sunday morning 
Bring your van & table decorations 
Your toddler photo for competition 
Raffle 
Pet friendly 

 

The Jayco Club of NSW Inc. 

 

                Invites Members 

to Celebrate Christmas 

at 

Norah Head Caravan Park 

Victoria Street 

NORAH HEAD 

on Friday 24th November 2023 

BYO Lunch will be at 12.30pm 

Desserts supplied by our Club  

BYO all drinks, plates, utensils and condiments  

Cost:   Raffle tickets only 

Raffle: Each van to bring something for the Raffle  

Club Raffles will be drawn after Lunch 

*****RSVP: Joy Henderson by 10th November to ***** 

 

 If you are coming on Friday Only you also need to RSVP (state that you are a day visitor please) 



      

REMINDERS 

Christmas Rally: - This year is the Club’s 20th Anniversary.  We intend celebrating it with a cake 

along with our Christmas Rally at Lunch on the Friday 24th. 

If you know any past members that might be interested please let them know and advise me if they 

intend to come, they will be BYO lunch, dessert supplied. 

Competition:   We will be having a Toddler/Baby Competition at the Christmas Rally.  Please put 

your name on the back of the photo and give to me before the Friday so I can assemble.  

Raffle: - The usual raffle will be held, please supply a prize and something small for the Hamper and 

bring along on the day or give to me on arrival. 

A draft 2024 Rally and Tag-a-Long will be drawn up by the Rally for discussion.  

  Joy 

    
Welfare 

There have been no welfare issues this month.  

For issues concerning the welfare of members and their families please contact: 

Wynette Lowe  

 

Happy Birthday wishes to our young members. 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

October Alistair Dewar (6th); Maria Battaglia (8th); Lorraine Bain (28th); 

Pat Rohwer (30th); John Gillett (31st)   

November 

 

 Ray Gardner (2nd); Ernie Ross (7th); Bob Beesley (21st);                             

Greg Cavanagh (26th); Peter Rohwer (28th); Carline Ross (30th) 



Note: Committee Members & Members could you please forward your reports & anything else  

you would like to have in the Club Newsletter by the 20th of each month.  
 

Greg Cavanagh  
Newsletter Editor  
                                                      

 
2022/2023 Committee Members:  
President - Neville Henderson  
Vice President - Robert Beesley 
Secretary - Liane Dijan  
Treasurer - Joy Henderson  
Rally Co-Ordinator - Joy Henderson  
Newsletter Editor - Greg Cavanagh  
Web Master - Lorraine Barrett  
Committee Members - Mick Robinson, Ian Bailey, Robert Beesley, Shaun Bowers, Greg Cavanagh 
and Paul Anderson  
Association Delegates - Robert Beesley, Colin Every  
Welfare Officer - Wynette Lowe  

 

Club Merchandise  
The following endorsed merchandise is available through Lorraine or Terry  
 
Monte Carlo Shirts (white or blue) Biz Cool (Summer National State Rally)  
Ladies 8-24 Men’s S-5XL       
Poly Fleece Jackets Navy      
Track Suits including Club Logo    
Add your name     
Magnetic Name Badges  

 



 


